
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

 
December 6, 2010 

 
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, December 6, 2010, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Celene 
Davenport, Council Member; Connie Turner, Council Member and Donna Camp, Town Clerk. 
Council Member Gordy Anderson was absent. 
 
Also in attendance were Gwen Lyons and Polly Garlington. 
 
Mayor Staley called the December council meeting to order. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the November 22, 2010 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved as written 
by unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to accept 2nd reading and adoption of the amendment to the 
Environmental Control Ordinance that prohibits outdoor irrigation between 10am – 4pm.  The 
amendment is a new Georgia General Assembly mandated law that will become effective on 
January 1, 2011.  Council Member Davenport motioned to accept 2nd reading and adoption.  
Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried with a show of hands, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to 2nd reading and adoption of the Commercial Car Wash 
Water Recycling Ordinance that was recently adopted by the Metropolitan North Georgia 
Water Planning District requiring new commercial conveyor car washes to install recycled 
water systems.  Council Member Davenport motioned to 2nd reading and adoption.  Council 
Member Turner seconded.  Motion carried with a show of hands, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley discussed the new recreation center rental rate increase and asked the Council for 
their opinions and possible changes.  Council Member Davenport motioned to accept the new 
rate increase with the addition of “additional” to the admission charge.  Council Member 
Turner seconded.  Motion carried with a show of hands, unanimously. 
 
Public Comments - 
 Polly Garlington – Hopefully Mr. Bridges will cooperate in giving the right of way for the 

paving of Stovall Street.  Will the Christmas tree be lit this year?  Mayor Staley said that 
the limbs have grown over the past year and the lights have “grown” into the tree.  But, 
we are going to plug them in and see how they look. 
 



 

 

Polling of the Council –  
 Connie Turner – n/a  
 Celene Davenport –  

o The Georgia Municipal Association will be having the District 4 Fall Legislative 
Meeting in Moreland on Thursday, December 9th.   

 Keith Rhodes –  
o The parking during the A-1-A Auctions is encroaching on the right of way on 

Williams Circle but they are not blocking any driveways.  It is not bad enough for a 
warning at this time.   

 
Clerk’s Comments –  

o The 2011 budgets may be adopted as the 2010 budgets until the water issue is definite 
with the Oakhall development.  We are waiting on some reply’s from the Coweta 
County Water and Sewerage Authority which will hopefully be answered in a week 
or two.  We have until the 31st of January to adopt a new budget or readopt the 
previous year’s budget. 

 
Mayor’s Minutes –  

o Rec. center renovations started back today on the outside.  
o Bill Cawthorne is going to come back and revisit Stovall Street to see if the property 

that Clay Cole is willing to donate will be able to use the full depth reclamation 
process of paving.     

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_______________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


